
 

     
 
 

	
VERY	IMPORTANT,	PLEASE	READ!	

	
	

ROSTER	AND	FUNERAL	HONORS	POLICY	 	 11/03/2017	
	
	
It	is	very	important	to	the	International	Board	that	we	continue	to	honor	those	members	who	
become	a	member	of	Heavens	1	Chapter.		
To	date,	all	requests	for	honors	and/or	flags	have	been	fulfilled	to	the	best	ability	of	the	
International.	
Something	has	become	very	troubling;	nearly	20%	of	the	members	who	passed	away	to	date	in	
2017	were	not	on	the	current	International	roster	when	they	died.	
	
As	a	result	of	discussion	by	the	Board	at	the	fall	2017	Board	Meeting,	the	realization	that	the	
majority	of	Chapters	are	not	updating	their	rosters	with	the	International	as	required	in	By-Law	
5:10,	the	following	has	been	placed	into	effect:	

• Chapter	Rosters	must	be	updated	as	membership	changes	to	International	Treasurer.	
• Chapters	must	send	an	email	to	the	International	Treasurer	from	their	

@redknightsmc.com	Chapter	email	account	on	a	quarterly	basis	regardless	of	changes.	
*If	no	change	has	occurred,	a	simple	email	with	the	subject	line	of	“no	roster	changes”	is	
acceptable.		 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 Email	updates	are	now	due	Jan	1st,	Apr	1st,	July	1st,	and	Oct	1st.	

• No	monies	will	be	due	for	members	who	are	added	on	or	after	the	Oct	1	roster	for	that	
year.	This	applies	to	existing	chapters	only.		
	

Failure	to	submit	accurate	rosters	timely	will	result	in	the	Chapter	being	placed	onto	
Restrictive	Service	
If	placed	onto	Restrictive	Service,	the	Chapter	will	be	reinstated	to	good	standing,	once	a	
current	roster	has	been	submitted.	(There	will	be	a	30	day	grace	period,	prior	to	any	chapter	
being	placed	onto	Restrictive	Service)	
	
Restrictive	Service	is	serious.	Any	member	of	a	Chapter	on	Restrictive	Service	may	not	identify	
themselves	as	a	Red	Knight,	nor	may	they	or	the	Chapter	order	any	merchandise,	including	
patches	from	the	International	Quartermaster.	More	importantly,	Any	Chapter	who	is	not	in	
good	standing	90	days	prior	to	the	Annual	Business	Meeting	will	not	be	sent	a	ballot	for	Officer	
Elections	for	that	year.		
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Furthermore,	the	current	policy	for	those	members	who	were	on	the	previous	year’s	
International	roster	but	not	on	the	current	International	roster,	the	Chapter	may	bring	the	
member	up	to	date	posthumously	and	they	will	continue	to	have	Honors	and/or	flags	being	
provided	by	the	International.		
	
Effective	February	1,	2018	for	any	notification	to	the	International	of	a	person	who	has	passed	
away	and	is	not	on	the	International	roster	or	does	not	meet	the	above	stipulation,	the	chapter	
may	wish	to	purchase	a	flag	from	the	International	Quartermaster	for	a	Chapter	presentation	to	
the	family.	This	may	be	done	as	the	International	will	not	provide	Honors	or	a	flag.		in	this	
circumstance,	the	person	who	passed	away	will	not	be	placed	onto	the	Memorial	in	Boylston.	
	
Additionally,	due	to	logistics,	please	understand	that	if	the	notification	form	is	not	received	by	
the	International	Chaplain	at	least	48	hours	prior	to	the	member’s	services,	it	is	probable	that	
the	International	will	not	be	able	to	attend.	
	
Thank	You	for	your	help	ensuring	that	rosters	are	updated	and	proper	honors	is	given	to	those	
who	have	fallen.	
	
Chris	Gadway	
 


